# Minutes of the Meeting held on 20<sup>th</sup> June 2024. Bathampton Village Hall, 7.30pm.

Present: M. Brennan Chair (MB), L. King, Vice Chair (LK), G. Ardrey (GA), J. Helps (JH) & Liz Daly (Clerk).

No members of public in attendance. The meeting started at 7.30pm.

	Actions  Actions struck through are complete	
2024/096	Welcome: Cllr Brennan (Chair) welcomed everyone to the meeting.  The Chair noted that the meeting would be recorded for minuting purposes only.	
2024/097	Apologies: R. Bash & T.Purpuri citing holidays.  D.Beard made apologies just before the meeting commenced.  The Council resolved unanimously to accept the reasons for absence.	
2024/098	<b>Declarations of interest:</b> The Clerk highlighted that the planning application 24/02245/FUL was for her mother in laws property. The Council discussed if there was a conflict of interest due to the relationship of the Clerk to the applicant.	
	It was agreed by the council that as the planning group considered the application and proposed a response for the full Council to agree or amend, there was no conflict of interest as the Clerk is not involved in the discussions or decisions and only records the decisions and communicates the council's agreed response to BANES.	
2024/099	Minutes of the previous meeting	
	The Minutes for the meeting of Bathampton Parish Council and the Annual meeting of the Parish Council held on the 16 <sup>th</sup> May 2024 had been circulated prior to the meeting.	
	Both sets of Minutes were unanimously APPROVED and would be signed by the Chair at the end of the meeting.	M
2024/100	Public Participation	
	No members of public in attendance.	
2024/101	Review of actions carried forward from previous meetings	
	The actions carried forward were reviewed. Following the receipt of updated reports and verbal updates during the meeting, the following actions were confirmed as being complete and the Clerk was asked to remove them:	
	<ol> <li>Cllr Beard had sent a copy of the Bathampton road safety consultation to Cllr Purpuri for review and comment.</li> <li>The Clerk had calculated the expected surplus for the year ending March 2024.</li> <li>The Clerk had updated the Bathampton Parish Council Financial Regulations and Standing Orders and included on the meeting agenda for review and approval.</li> <li>Cllr Brennan had responded to the resident regarding the Sydney Road closure to through traffic.</li> <li>The remaining actions were carried forward.</li> </ol>	
2024/102		
2024/102	Finance	
	a) Financial Report for June 2024	
	This had been circulated previously.	
	Table 1	

		ncial report which had been circulated ent of £5,298.69 during May and £6,964		
calculated agreed to funds to st for the Sep	surplus for the Fina transfer the full sur tart acquiring intere	rmation presented within the report, sencial Year, ending 31st March 2024. The plus into the Playground Project fund a lest. The Clerk was additionally asked to the reby the council would formally agreexternal audit.	ne Council unanimously account to enable the put it as an agenda item	Clerk
£100.97 of Charity Ba	f interest after the	nted that the Parish Council Barclays be balance for the Playground Project was unanimously agreed by the council to r ect funds account.	transferred to the	<del>Clerk</del>
Table 2				
Transactio	ns from the 1 <sup>st</sup> May	up to the to the 31st May were noted		
Table 3				
payment.  The Clerk requipment Hurley Eng	reported that the fo t was unusable by t gineering for a repla	and the salaries totalling £1,193.99 we see the cap on the brush cutter was broken the Handyman. The Clerk referred to a accement cap being £7.55 + VAT This was sed to arrange its purchase.	and in view of this, the quote received from	<del>Clerk</del>
Date	Payee	Details	Net VAT Gross	
20.06.2024 20.06.2024 20.06.2024	HMRC Clerk Handyman expenses	QTR 1 (April - June 2024)  Expenses - IONOS (June 2024) + key cutting  Gloves, Goggles, Paddlocks, WD40	£302.20     £0.00     £302.20       £11.50     2.30     13.80       £77.60     15.53     93.13	
		Sub Total	£409.13	
b) <u>Clerk's</u>	Report			
The Clerk r	referred to the Cler	k's report covering everything from the	e previous meeting (16 <sup>th</sup>	
May 2024)	), which had been c	irculated prior to this meeting.		
The Handy gates of th place. The	rman had asked abo ne playground askin Clerk was asked by	met with the Handyman to complete hout acquiring some laminated signage to geople not to enter whilst grass cuttof the council to put something together playground inspection report, receive	to fix onto the entry ing works are taking f.	Clerk
been circu	lated to the Handy	man and Cllr Helps. It was noted that n nd surface. No high risks were identifie	nost of the medium risks	
application Lottery pri the approa	n had not been such oritising projects waches that they are	eaching Communities & Partnerships Neessful. It was highlighted that this was which more strongly aligned with their plooking to support, specifically those deading will address inequality or disadva	due to the National programme priorities and emonstrating	
programm	ie, 'Awards for All'	National Lottery had suggested apply which supports projects up to £20k. Th Clerk would put together a new application.	e council were happy	Clerk
		e liquid found within the Parish Council xing with a powder that is used to fix a		

	aim of the events is to encourage local people to engage in nature and climate, resulting in	JH
	Climate Emergency  ClIr Helps reported back on the Climate and Nature leaders Network meeting, facilitated by Richard Mann, councillor of Winsley Parish Council. ClIr Helps highlighted that they are seeking parish Climate and nature leads to facilitate with support of their Parish Council's a series of community events as part of a proposed River Festival for June 2025. The primary	JH
2024/106	Ongoing Items	
200.010.00	The Chair referred to the Standing Orders which had been revised by the Clerk for Bathampton Parish Council in view of the change to the threshold over which contracts must be competitively tendered, in line with recent amendments to the Public Contracts Regulation 2015. The Council unanimously agreed to adopt the policy.	
2024/105	Bathampton Parish Council Standing Orders	
	The Chair referred to the Financial Regulations which had been drafted by the Clerk for Bathampton Parish Council in view of the new NALC model Financial Regulations, April 2024 update. The Council unanimously agreed to adopt the policy.	
2024/104	Bathampton Parish Council Financial Regulations	
	Following receipt of an email from the Bathampton Village Show Committee, Cllr King agreed to speak with the Share & Repair café to find out if they would be interested in taking a stand at the annual Bathampton Village Show.	LK
	Cllr King reported back on the Share & Repair café that was held in conjunction with the Village Show Committee, plant sale. It was agreed by the council that the event was positively received, and it was agreed to try and co-ordinate another event with the Village Show Committee Plant sale for the following year. Cllr Brennan highlighted that the Methodist Church would be happy to provide additional tables for the next event, should they be needed.	
2024/103	Share & Repair Café review	
	Cllr King referred to the potential vehicle access for 86 Holcombe Vale via Dark Lane. The Clerks report noted the email response from National Highways who had visited the site and confirmed that they were content that all safety requirements will be met. The senior planning and enforcement officer from BANES's email response highlighted it was under permitted development but that the fence had to be under 1 meter due to it being adjacent to a highway. Following a discussion, the Parish Council agreed to take no further action on the matter.	
	The Clerk reported the completion of her CiLCA qualification. The Clerk highlighted that she would put together a document, collating suggestions for improvement or documents / policies which the council may consider adopting which had been created as part of the portfolio of work.	
	Following a discussion on the Sydney Road closure, the Clerk was asked to invite Ward Councillors Kevin Guy and Sarah Warren along to the Bathampton September Parish Council meeting to feedback on the impact of the closure to through traffic and provide up to date data.	Clerk
	Regarding the air quality monitoring PM2.5 equipment and the decision to agree it's position, following its request in view of the Sydney Road closure to through traffic (minute 2024/038), the Council unanimously agreed that such a device within Bathampton is not a priority.	
	(predating the current playground surface). The Clerk was asked to contact the Parks and Green Spaces Manager at BANES to get some guidance for its safe disposal.	Clerk

positive action, relevant to their community. Cllr Helps agreed to speak with the National Trust to start a conversation with them regarding this.

Cllr Helps referred to the Steering Group Meeting with focus on Climate and Nature which was set up by BANES to bring parish councils together to share ideas and insights. Cllr Helps noted that she had given her dates and times when she is available to meet and would attend to represent Bathampton Parish Council if able to. It was generally felt by the council that the meeting however wouldn't provide much benefit.

Cllr Helps additionally referred to the BANES Parish and Town Nature action plan guidance booklet to help Parish and town councils to take effective action for nature in their local area. It was felt that the Parish Council are already carrying out a lot of the suggestions proposed, and Cllr Helps would query whether there are plans to consider these suggestions as part of the wider Climate and Nature discussions.

Cllr King noted that she may attend a retrofitting talk (improving energy efficiency) hosted by Go Green Widcombe to talk through the process from getting an assessment, seeking potential grants and finding suitable installers. Cllr King agreed to send details to Cllr Ardrey who expressed interest in finding out more.

#### Safer routes to school

There was nothing further to update.

#### 2024/107

#### **Group Reports**

#### **Planning & Conservation**

The Chair referred to the planning report circulated by Cllr King prior to the meeting. The proposed responses to each application were discussed as follows:

Application 24/01908/FUL – 45 Hantone Hill for the erection of a two-storey side extension to form annex. The planning group noted no concerns regarding the application and proposed a 'No Objection' response.

Applications 24/02136/FUL & 24/02120/LBA for the demolition of a modern stone-clad wall in the driveway of York House. The planning group proposed a 'No Objection' response but only on the basis that the owners of the Coach House agree.

Application 24/02174/FUL - 71 Hantone Hill for the erection of a one storey rear extension, conversion of garage and alterations to existing conservatory. The Planning group proposed a 'No Objection' response to the application but wished to make complaint regarding the quality of drawing submitted and to request to see drawings that are decent and correctly labelled.

Application 24/02245/FUL – 105 Holcombe Close for the erection of a single and two storey side extension, new flat roof dormers to existing property and associated external works. The Planning group noted concerns about overlooking with the neighbouring property but if BANES don't identify an issue, a 'No Objection' response was proposed.

The council agreed to the proposed comments and the Clerk would respond to BANES following the meeting.

Cllr King additionally highlighted that the planning application for New Leaf farm had been withdrawn and the application for Kennet Lodge had been called in to be discussed at a BANES committee meeting.

Clerk

LK

	Highways There was nothing further to report	
	There was nothing further to report.	
	<u>Footpaths</u>	
	The Clerk read through the information circulated on email by Cllr Beard and received just prior to the meeting commencing. There was nothing further to report.	
	Leisure & Amenities There was nothing further to report.	
	Policy & Finance There was nothing further to report.	
	BPC's Digital Presence	
	The Clerk noted that the Cookie Consent banner was in place on the Bathampton Parish Council website and the necessary updates had been updated by David Mayo.	
	Cllr King referred to the BANES Local Plan, inviting parishes to a discussion on the rural strategy for the Local plan. Regarding the Parish Council having input to identify possible sites for development, it was highlighted that the Parish Council didn't feel that it was their place to assess potential sites for development. Cllr King agreed to contact BANES to make them aware of the Parish Councils views on this.	LK
	<u>Canals</u>	
	There was nothing further to report.	
2024/108	Open Forum	
	Cllr Helps noted that cars were still parking on the double yellow lines, across from the Devonshire Road Junction.	
	The issue of rats on the small holding along the canal was raised. The Clerk was asked to	Clerk
2024/109	follow this up with the landowner.  Date of next meeting.	
2024/ 103	Thursday 18 <sup>th</sup> July 2024 – 7.30pm - Parish Council meeting.	
	There being no further business the meeting closed at 20.36 pm	

Signea:	
Chair	
Date:	

Minutes from 20.06.24